A meeting of  Drayton Parish Council took place in the village hall on Thursday 11th July  2024 at 7.00pm.

Present were Cllrs Mrs D Foulk, Mrs H Taylor and Mr D Webb.  Apologies from Cllrs Mr P Brown and Mrs N Musgrave.  As the Chairman and the Vice Chairman were absent it was agreed that Cllr Foulk take the chair

31/24   The minutes of the last meeting were signed as a correct record after a proposal by Cllr Webb seconded by Cllr Taylor

32/24 MATTERS ARISING
32/24/1 Highways  It was noted that some white lining had been done. The clerk to arrange a meeting with OCC officer Kathryn Gash as early in the day as possible. A list of problems for discussion to be drawn up.
The possibility of a new speed sign was discussed but no action was agreed.
32/24/2 Motor bikes. After a slight lull the holiday period could see an increase. Those most affected had a police telephone number to get a quick response. Cllr Taylor to ensure the advice of the Council about reporting any activity via the police website or the 101 number is on the village facebook page and the website. OCC now have a kissing gate available but Cllr Webb explained that it will not be straight forward due to the protruding fence from NOA. Concern was also expressed about a gap in the roadside hedge by The Nook. The clerk to try and arrange a meeting with TVP at their convenience.
32/24/3 Lorry traffic.  Nothing further to report

33/24  FINANCE
33/24/1 Four cheques have been signed between meetings No 000540 £200 to CDC for Dog bin emptying,  No 000541 £75.60 to HMRC for income tax  and Nos 000539 & No 000542 £513.60 to N Prickett for mowing.
33/24/2 One cheque was signed at the meeting No 000543 £899.90 to Drayton Village Hall for insurance
33/24/3 The financial update was noted. The clerk said the grass grant was paid late as OCC had lost the council’s bank details.

34/24 PLANNING
34/24/1 Application 23/00853/OUT 170  HOUSES East of the Warwick road. 
Cllr Musgrave represented the Council at the appeal and has reported back. The result could be some time as the inspector may wait for the result of a CDC judicial review of an other application appeal result concerning the numbers that need to built in Cherwell. It may also be held up until the new NPPF promised by the national government is produced. Many thanks to Cllr Musgrave for the time spent at the enquiry and the work put in by her on behalf of the council.
34/24/2 The application at Wroxton Quarry was noted but it was considered it would not affect Drayton.

35/24 SPEED LIMIT The formal consultation is open on the proposed 20 limit. The council agreed that the chairman be advised that it is happy with the 20 signs in Mill Lane but concerned about the short 40 limit between the town and the village.

36/24 VILLAGE MEETING. It was noted the hedge work has been done and there have been no complaints about overflowing dog litter bins. Mr Prickett to be asked to cut occasionally the sides of Church Drive.

CORRESPONDENCE has been circulated.
The meeting ended at 8.20pm 
 The next meeting will be on September 12th 2024 at 7.00pm in the village hall.
